Sabina Matos

Council President

January 19, 2021
Shawn Selleck
City Clerk

City Hall

25 Dorrance Street
Providence, RI 02903

RE: Special Committee on Economic Growth Strategies

Dear Mr. Selleck,

Please be advised that I am hereby appointing Councilor Rachel Miller and Councilman Pedro
Espinal as members of the Special Committee on Economic Growth Strategies.

Sincerely,

Sabina Matos, President

Providence City Council
Councilwoman — Ward 15
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